

Center for Acute Care Nephrology

Stuart L. Goldstein, MD, FAAP, FASN, FNKF Director

Katja S. Gist, DO Cara L. Slagle, MD Natalja Stanski, MD Co-Directors

Jolyn Morgan, DNP, APRN, CNP, CDN Clinical Manager

Amy Stevens, RN, BSN, MBA Business Director

Alisa Madden, MA Business Manager

Patti Holshouser, MS, GCRA Financial Analyst

Antwanette Cephas
Administrative Assistant

Kelli Krallman, RN, BSN, MS, CCRC Clinical Research Nurse

Cassie Kirby, BA, CRRP
Clinical Research Coordinator

Michaela Collins Xavier French Research Assistants

Liz Rompies, MSN, RN, CPNP Amanda Snyder, MSN, RN, CPNP Nurse Practitioners/Education Specialists

Lori Burkhardt, BSN, RN Bailey Butler, RN Laura Dozier, RN Missi Lighthall, RN BSN CCRN Alisa Palazzolo, BSN, RN Joseph Ratcliff, BSN, RN, CPN Garry Shields, BS, RN, CDN CACN Nurses

Denise Hasson, MD May Miyaji, MD Research Fellow

CACN

MLC 7022
3333 Burnet Avenue
Cincinnati, OH 45229-3039
Phone: 513-803-3295
Fax: 513-803-3312
Email: cacn@cchmc.org
http://www.cincinnatichildrens.org
/service/c/cacn/default/

December 2, 2021

Re: Ohio HB218

Dear Chairman Peterson, Vice Chair Cirino and Ranking Senator Craig,

I am writing to voice my strong opposition to the exemption components for COVID vaccination contained in HB218.

HB218 allows for a wide variety of exemptions including two that go against medical science or the welfare of children:

- 1) Natural Immunity
- 2) Reasons of personal conscience, including religious convictions.

My oppositions are as follows:

- 1) Natural immunity does not protect against severe re-infection, and this aspect of the bill implies that getting COVID is better than getting the vaccine, which is irresponsible and dangerous. I work in the Cincinnati Children's Hospital ICUs and have witnessed significant pediatric patient morbidity and mortality from COVID-19 infection. The data are very clear that vaccination can significantly reduce the risk of morbidity and mortality in people who develop COVID infection subsequently.
- 2) There are no religious texts I am aware of that prohibit life saving measures to protect a child and the community.

Our <u>duty</u> as adults is to protect children from preventable life-threatening illnesses and not put them in harm's way because of <u>our</u> own adult personal convictions.

Sincerely,

Stuart L. Goldstein, MD, FAAP, FASN, FNKF

Clark D West Endowed Chair

Professor of Pediatrics | University of Cincinnati College of Medicine

Director | Center for Acute Care Nephrology Cincinnati Children's Hospital Medical Center